September 30, 2002

Dear Pre-K and Kindergarten Families:

This semester Laura Jensen (Monday and Wednesday Intern) and I are participating in a project called MITTEN.  This stands for Michigan Teachers’ Technology Education Network.  The MITTEN project is designed to prepare a new generation of future educators with improved knowledge, skills, and confidence in integrating technology into classroom instruction.  This is accomplished by matching a student from the School of Education’s Teacher Preparation Program (Laura) with a classroom teacher (Mrs. Bauer) currently incorporating technology into everyday instruction.  By modeling the appropriate use of technology for the student teacher, it is hoped that Laura will use these strategies in her future classroom. 

In addition to the benefits for the student teacher, this is a wonderful opportunity for your child.  By becoming familiar with technology at an early age, the children will be increasing their skills and confidence.  As we know, knowledge of technological tools is becoming a necessity in both schools and many subsequent work environments. 

During the semester, Laura and I will plan and implement lessons using some of the following:

· Computer

· A variety of children’s software (Ex:  Kid Pix, Kidspiration, etc…)

· Scanner

· Digital Camera

· Internet Sites

· Video Recorder

· Video Capture Card (Allowing us to take photographs from the videotape)

At the end of the semester, Laura and I will create and submit an E-Portfolio (Electronic Portfolio) documenting our experiences in teaching with technology.  The portfolio will include an introduction of our program, an overview of the project, lesson plans, children’s work samples, and a final reflection.  These materials will be put together to create a website for your viewing.

Laura and I have decided to focus on “Developing the Image of the Child” for our project unit.  This area is one of the basic principles in the Reggio Emilia philosophy to early childhood education.  Also, most kindergarten and pre-k children are focusing on developing self-awareness at the beginning of a school year.  If you have any questions regarding this project, please feel free to ask Laura or I for more information. 



Jennifer Bauer



Laura Jensen

